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Accountable Leadership Board Update 
 

Greetings! 
 

The Board met on Sunday, December 8, to review the October Green 

Sheets (Financial Report), and operating budget receipts are ahead of 

expenditures by $8,328 as of the end of November.  The Board voted 

to make a monthly apportionment payment of $6,264 which brings 

our total apportionment payments this year to about $26,000.  Our 

total apportionment due this year is approximately $53,000,  leaving 

us with close to  $27,000 in apportionments to be paid by the end of 

the year.  Weõll reevaluate our December receipts and evaluate if an 

additional apportionment payment can be made for 2019. 

  

Our Annual Charge Conference was held on Tuesday, December 10 at 

6:30 pm and 44 individuals attended the meeting which was led by 

District Superintendent Forrest Wells.  A vote was taken to fill roles on 

the ALB and various committees.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

A second vote was taken on the 2020 budget. The proposed budget is 

approximately $296,500 which includes a new permanent pastor in 

the 2nd half of the year.  After many questions, a vote was taken to ap-

prove the 2020 budget.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Thank you to all who attended and participated in the Charge Confer-

ence this year. We appreciate your prayers, support & participation.   

 

 

Brian Swenson ð Chair, Accountable Leadership Board 
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F i r s t  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  ð H a r t f o r d ,  W I 

TAKE A LOOK  . . . 
SUMMERFIELD, NEW 

YEARõS PRAYER,  SPE-

CIAL OPPORTUNITY TO 

SERVE AND MORE! 
 

FUMC Mission Statement  

òMaking Disciples of Christó 

AT  THE  CROSS  

JANUARY 2020 
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Pastoral Message 
January 2020 

 

Isaiah 43:18-19 (NRSV)  Do not remember the former things, or consider the things of old. I am about to do a new 
thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? I will make a way in the wilderness and rivers in the desert.  

 
As we transition to a new year, if we're like most people, we resolve to do something like: Get a 

Better Education; Get a Better Job; Get Fit; Lose Weight; Manage Debt; Manage Stress; Quit 

Smoking; Reduce, Reuse and Recycle; Save Money; Take a Trip; and Volunteer to Help Oth-

ers. 

 

Sound familiar? Have some of these shown up too many times over the past years, with no real 

progress or change in our life or situation? This seems to be a common theme. Change, even 

needed, positive change, is hard. 

 

We don't like change? There is a book by Ralph W. Neighbour,  which sadly has more truth 

than not: The Seven Last Words of the Church: 'We've Never Done It that Way Before.' These 

attitudes can cause real problems for a person who doesn't like change in their personal life, or 

for a church that needs to grow and change.  

 

For this brand new year, let's be completely open to what God is going to do in our lives and our 

church! Yes, it's unpredictable, not always under our control, maybe different, but if we go into 

the year expecting that God is going to do new things among us, and we are open to whatever 

God calls us to do and be, it will be an exciting year! 

 

As a community of faith, we should always be considering change; change that develops excit-

ing new opportunities to participate in. Not everything works, but we also need not be afraid to 

fail. We need to learn from those experiences, regroup, and try something new. The right 

changes help us to attract people that are looking for a new spiritual experience. 

 

What new things do you suppose God will do among us? What "way in the wilderness, river in 

the desert" do you suppose God will lead us through? I get excited thinking about it! The Chris-

tian life, led by the Spirit, is never boring, never predictable, never "old," but always exciting, al-

ways life-giving, always "new." Would we really want it any other way? I don't think so!!! 

 

Pastor Jeff 

http://www.amazon.com/s/ref=dp_byline_sr_book_1?ie=UTF8&field-author=Jr.+Ralph+W.+Neighbour&search-alias=books&text=Jr.+Ralph+W.+Neighbour&sort=relevancerank
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FUMC News and Notes 

 

THANK YOU! 
 
   THANK YOU! to everyone who gener-

ously participated in the Giving Tree for 2019.  Our 

church is so gracious and giving and the Hartford Com-

munity Christmas Committee appreciates you so 

much.  We helped well over 150 families in the Hart-

ford area to have a brighter Christmas, and hopefully a 

brighter New Year.  As the light of the Christ Child ap-

proaches and we celebrate His coming, know that òHis 

Hope, Love, Faith and Peaceó have been passed on 

through FUMC.  Thank you again and God bless you!   

 

Diana Jennett, Giving Tree Coordinator 

 

 

 

Summerfield Ministry   

January 25, 2020 
  
 

Our next meal for the homeless at Summerfield United 

Methodist Church in Milwaukee will be Saturday, Janu-

ary 25.  Can you help by providing food or going along 

to serve the meal?  There will be a sign up sheet on 

the bulletin board by the office starting  on January 

5.  Thank you so much!    
 

Please contact Carla Kramoris with any questions or 

suggestions: kramoris@charter.net or 262-644-6207 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL  

OPPORTUNITY  

TO HELP @FUMC! 

 
 

At the beginning of each year, the church is re-

quired by the UM Conference to have itõs accounts 

audited.  This has always been done internally to 

save the church money.  We have until April 15th of 

2020 to submit our paperwork for this to the Con-

ference.   

 

We have several checkbook accounts in the church,  

the largest being the one that Connie Speiser takes 

care of, where the bulk of the bills and day to day 

financial things get taken care of.  There are several  

others including the Scrip account, youth group, 

Erin Cemetery, Endowment Fund to name a few.   

All these accounts need a team to look them over 

and make sure that they are in order.   

 

Thatõs where you come in!  We are looking for a 

team who would be willing to help with this.  You do 

not have to be an accountant or a financial wizard. 

You just have to feel comfortable balancing a 

checkbook and have a willingness to help the 

church.  You would be paired with someone else 

and do it as a team.  The more teams we have, the 

less work it will be.  This can be done during the 

day, evening or whatever works for you. If you would 

be willing to help with this or would like more infor-

mation about how this all works, please contact the 

office or talk to Rod Bartlow, our new Finance Chair. 

 

Thank you for considering this opportunity to serve! 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kramoris@charter.net


      

 

    

2020 YOUTH GROUP Winter/Spring Schedule 

 
 Date    Time      Activity    Approximate Cost 

 
 01/05   5:30-7:30PM  Youth Group-Worship    N/A  

 01/12   5:30-7:30PM  Youth Participating/Youth Group  N/A 

 01/17   7PM-7AM  Lock-in (both groups) Make Chili  N/A 

 01/19            NO YOUTH GROUP ð RECOVER FROM LOCK-IN 

 01/26   1-3:00PM  Sunburst Tubing  (includes meal voucher) $10 

 02/02   NO YOUTH GROUP ð Superbowl Sunday 

 02/09   Both Services  Youth Sunday     N/A 

 02/16   1-5:00PM  Skyzone (jumping from 2-4)  $10, $2 for socks 

 02/23   7AM-Noon  Pancake Breakfast    N/A 

 03/01   5:30-7:30PM  Daveõs Lanes (bowling, pizza, soda)  N/A 

 03/08   5:30-7:30PM  Youth Group ð Worship   N/A 

 03/15   5:30-7:30PM  Movie Night     N/A 

 03/22   NO YOUTH GROUP ð SPRING BREAK 

 03/29   NO YOUTH GROUP ð SPRING BREAK 

 04/05   5:30-7:30PM              Youth Group ð Worship   N/A 

 04/12    NO YOUTH GROUP ð EASTER SUNDAY 

 04/19   5:30-7:30PM  Youth Group ð Movie Night   N/A 

 04/26   12:30-4PM  Laser Tag     $10 

 05/03   5:30-7:30PM  Year End Party    N/A 

      

Greetings everyone!  Hope you all had a wonderful and relaxing Christmas!  Welcome  to 2020!  

The youth groups meet almost every Sunday for an activity and/or worship experience.  We welcome friends  

for any activity or meeting!  Above you will see the schedule for the rest of the school year. Please hang this 

where you will see it so you can take advantage of all the things we have to offer.  Occasionally we have to 

change the activity or time but if we have your email address we will alert you, to the best of our ability, to 

get the information to you.  If you need to get in touch with someone or have questions, please contact Emi-

lee Mooney at emilee.fumc@gmail.com or Guy Tuxhorn gtuxhorn@sbcglobal.net  

 

Happy New Year!  Weõll see you at Youth Group!! 
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News from Emilee é 
 

 
 

From the Desk of Children & Family Ministry  
Director: Emilee Mooney 

 
Greetings FUMC Family!  I want to start off by wishing you each a very Happy 2020!  I pray this year 

brings each of you health, joy and happiness; as well as a deeper connection to God through  

prayer and fellowship.   

After our Sunday School Christmas Break, the children will jump right into a new lesson about David, 

The Boy beginning on January 5th.  The main idea of this rotation is to teach the children that God 

used the gifts of the boy David to accomplish Godõs purposes.  God can use our gifts to accomplish 

Godõs purposes too. Once again our teachers will be using different methods to tell the story; 

games, computer programs, art and storytelling.  Be sure to check in with your child after Sunday 

School to see what they learned that day. 

The preschool, kindergarten, and older children will be using their own curriculums to teach the chil-

dren based on their ages.  If you ever have any questions about what your child is learning about, 

please feel free to sit in one of your childõs classes.  You are always welcome!  Also, know that you 

can always reach out to me with any concerns or questions.   

I am always happy to share  information.   

I appreciate the fact that you bring your child to Sunday School at FUMC.  I try to do my best to get 

out information, but please know that there may be times that a date/event may change.  Please 

know that our Facebook page has a lot of information, regarding not only the church in general, but 

also childrenõs events.  Itõs a great place to get quick information, just search HartfordFUMC on  

Facebook to get connected. 
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Greetings! 

 

Family Promise is an organization that helps homeless and low-income families achieve sustainable independence. 

We work with a local chapter in West Bend. Our church, along with 11 others in the area, take turns sharing our 

space, food, and hospitality with (usually) two families in need throughout the year. If you'd like to know more about 

the program, please visit familypromise.org for more detailed information.  

 

Our church's next hosting opportunity will be Sunday, January 12th - Sunday, January 19th. There are a number of op-

portunities in which you can help! 

 

Greet/Set-up: This volunteer opportunity involves opening the church doors and turning on the lights for the fami-

lies and the dinner host. This may also include helping the dinner host, if needed, or visiting with the families 

before dinner. You will need a key to the church to serve in this capacity. 

 

Dinner Host: This volunteer provides dinner for the families we are hosting and cleans the dishes after dinner. 

Allergies and dietary restrictions will be shared closer to our hosting week, as the information becomes avail-

able. When signing up for this slot, it is helpful to include the main entree so we can avoid repeating meals. 

There is also an opportunity to provide a hot meal for the families Saturday morning (ideas include french 

toast, pancakes, eggs, etc.). 

 

Evening Host: During this time, volunteers are encouraged to spend time with the families and/or play with the 

children. Families with children are also encouraged to sign-up for this time, as the children we host often 

love meeting/playing with the children from our congregation. 

 

Overnight Host: Cots are provided in the Nursery for those that volunteer to sleep overnight, and you are invited 

to bring your own bedding. This host locks the doors at 10pm and makes sure our guests have what they 

need for breakfast at 6:30am (cereal, bagels, etc.). The guests are usually picked up or leave the church by 

7am. 

 

Set-up/Take Down: Set-up begins after Sunday School. We arrange the rooms the families will be staying in for 

the week and set-up their cots and bedding; arrange a living room area for them; and set out the dishes and 

arrange the dining room for our families. Take down begins at 6:30am the final Sunday of our hosting week.  

 

  

If you are interested in serving in any of these capacities, there will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board near the 

front door. If you would like to sign-up online, you can visit https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/4090E4DA4AC2EAAFD0-family1. Any questions can be directed to Danielle Pezzino at dcpezzino@outlook.com or 

201-704-9428.  

 

As always, thank you for your support of this program and for volunteering your time and prayers. It certainly takes a 

village, and we couldn't do it without you! 

 

Gratefully, 

 

Danielle Pezzino, Becky Cleland, and Sharon Cowan 
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Birthdays 
 

01/02  Mitchell Sutter 

  John Morin 

  Joseph Thurmer 

01/04  Debra Morgenstern 

01/05  Laura Wesner 

01/06  Jonathan Lang 

  Quinn Albrecht 

  Caylie Peters  

01/07  Brian Sutheimer 

  Doug Kissel 

01/08  Rhiannon Pillsbury 

01/09  Leigh Ann Hass 

01/10  Abby Bumgarner 

  Pam Brown 

01/11  Nick Martin 

01/13  Angela Lindgren 

01/15  Elisabeth Kappel 

  Richard Rouse 

01/16  Zoey Precord 

01/17  Dennis Carroll 

  Fred Hack 

01/18  Cathi Wilson 

01/19  Carol Martin 

01/20  Bob Cleland 

  Dina Lane 

01/21  Gary Koch 

  Greg Bidwell 

01/22  Richard Rohde 

01/25  Camille Secola 

  John Moscicki 

01/26  Chris Wald 

  Jayla Buege 

01/28  Caryla Tuxhorn 

  Brian Wuest 

  Andrew Alsum 

  Jolene Sabel   

   

Anniversaries 
 

01/07  Mike & Kim DeGroot 

01/21  James & Jeannet Buege 

01/27  Tom & Lynn Stephenson 
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